
RECORDING	CONTRACT	
	
Agreement	made	and	entered	into	as	of	between	the	undersigned:	
Quitessence	BVBA	
Etcetera-records	
Larenstraat	58	
3560	Lummen	
BE	0461	897	667	
	
hereinafter	referred	to	as	‘The	Company’	on	the	one	hand	
	
	
and		
	
Utopia	
	
	
Hereinafter	referred	to	as	‘The	Artist’	on	the	other	hand	
	
1.	 The	Artist	agrees	to	provide	the	Company	with	the	master	and	a	reference	copy	in	
the	form	of	CDR,	including	ISRCodes	delivered	by	Company	.	
	
Catalogue	number:	KTC	1577	
Performers:	Utopia	and	InAlto	
Repertoire:		Polyphonic	music	and	Luther	
Recording	date:	summer	2017	
Release	date:	fall	2017	
	
	
2.	 The	terms	are	as	follows:	
	
a)	The	Company	shall	obtain	and	have	sole,	exclusive	and	world-wide	rights	in	perpetuity	of	
the	master	in	order	to	release	it	under	the	label	ETCETERA	to	release	it	on	compact	disc.		
	
The	Artist	will	provide	an	original	text	in	Dutch	for	the	linernotes	in	the	booklet,	which	will	
be	translated	by	the	Company	in	English,	German	and	French	and	included	in	the	crystal	box.	
This	 text	 can	 be	 max.	 1000	 words.	 An	 additional	 biography	 text	 is	 possible	 of	 max.	 400	
words.	Lyrics	will	also	be	included.	
	
b)	The	Artist	grants	the	Company	the	right	to	offer	recordings	for	sale	on	an	exclusive	basis	
on	the	Company’s	website	or	other	websites.		The	Company	shall	produce	digital	sound	files	
from	the	CD	Audio	Masters,	and	make	these	files	available	for	download.	For	the	avoidance	
of	doubt,	the	artist	will	be	entitled	to	use	digital	sound	files	of	the	recording	for	promotional	
purposes.	
	
c)	 The	 Artist	 grants	 the	 Company	 the	 right	 to	 use	 the	 Artist’s	 name,	 likeness,	 and	
biographical	 data	 in	 connection	 with	 the	 manufacture,	 advertising,	 sale,	 lease	 and	 other	
(media-)	exploitation	throughout	the	world	of	the	original	of	each	such	format	intended	for	
use	by	the	Company.	This	includes	the	right	to	use	the	recording	or	parts	of	the	recording	for	
film	 soundtracks	 and	 commercials	 if	 this	 arises.	 	 This	 right	 is	 granted	 provided	 that	 the	



Artist’s	name	is	always	mentioned	and	the	split	of	these	revenues	has	to	be	agreed	between	
the	Company	and	the	artist.		
	
d)	The	Artist	will	receive	clear	and	visible	credit	on	the	CD.		
	
e)	The	Company	will	promote	the	recording	in	a	first	class	manner	under	the	terms	of	this	
Agreement	with	activities	normally	associated	with	the	release	of	classical	recordings	
including	world-wide	distribution	with	high	quality	distributors	in	good	standing	with	the	
Harry	Fox	Agency,	Sabam	or	others.	Artist	agrees	to	discuss	any	marketing	and	promotional	
activities	with	Company	first. 
	
f)	The	Artist	will	buy	400	copies	of	the	finished	product	in	an	crystal	cd-box,	including	
booklet,	for	the	price	of	6,00	EUR	(six	Euro),	(ex.VAT)	per	complete	CD	on	release	of	the	CD.	
Repeat	orders	require	a	minimum	quantity	of	100	CD’s	per	order.		
	
g)	The	Company	will	make	CDs	available	to	all	relevant	retail	outlets	on	the	Artist’s	behalf,	
which	will	 include	marketing	 opportunities.	 	 If	 The	 Artist	wants	 to	make	 the	 CD	 available	
directly	 to	 consumers,	 other	 than	 via	 concert	 sales	 and	 Artist’s	 own	 website,	 prior	
consultation	must	take	place	with	the	Company	and	agreement	reached.	
	
h)	The	Company	will	have	the	first	right	of	refusal	for	the	following	recording	of	The	Artist.	
	
	
	
3.	 For	 the	Artist’s	 services	as	 listed	and	 for	all	other	services	granted	by	 the	Artist	 to	
the	Company	in	this	Agreement,	the	Company	agrees	to	pay	the	Artist	as	follows	
	
	
a)	The	Company	will	pay	the	Artist	a	royalty	of	8%	of	the	ppd	(	12,95	€	)	[exclusive	of	VAT?]	
received	on	 sales	 of	 the	 complete	CD	 starting	 at	 number	 700	 and	over	 .	 Artist	 orders	 are	
considered	to	be	part	of	the	royalty	deal.		
	
d)	The	Company	will	pay	the	Artist	a	royalty	of	8%	of	the	net	price	received	by	the	company	
on	sales	of	downloadable	digital	sound	files.	
	
c)	The	artist	will	receive	100	copies	of	the	cd,	free	of	charge,	for	promotional	purpose.		
	
	
4.	 The	following	terms	shall	be	deemed	to	have	the	following	meanings	as	used	in	this	
Agreement	unless	otherwise	expressly	provided	herein:	
	
a)	 ‘Master´/´Recording’	–	means	an	original	sound	recording	or	combinations	of	recordings	
whether	on	magnetic	recording	tape,	digital	recording	tape,	compact,	compact	disc,	or	any	
other	material	now	known	or	later	developed	and	which	has	been	accepted	by	Company	for	
use	 in	the	manufacture	of	compact	discs	which	embodies	the	performance	of	the	Artist.	A	
master	/	recording	shall	be	considered	as	having	a	playing	time	of	no	less	than	50	minutes	
and	no	more	than	76	minutes	or	65	minutes	for	a	Hybrid	Super	Audio	recording.	
	
b)	‘Compact	Disc’	–	the	noun	‘compact	disc’,	or	its	equivalent,	means	and	includes	all	types	
of	 compact	 discs	 (including	 crystal	 box	 and	 booklet)	 and	 DVDs,	 as	 well	 as	 vinyl	 and	 tape	



recordings	 of	 all	 types,	MP3	 files	 and	 any	 other	 audio	 configuration	 now	 known	 or	 later	
developed	(including	laser	discs,	cartridges,	etc).		
	
5.	 Neither	party	shall	be	liable	to	the	other	for	failure	to	perform	its	obligations	under	
this	Agreement	due	to	any	cause	beyond	the	control	of	the	parties,	or	by	fire,	earthquake,	
flood,	epidemic,	accident,	explosion,	casualty,	 strike,	 lock	out,	 riot,	civil	disturbance,	act	of	
public	enemy,	embargo,	war,	 the	disruption	of	airline	or	other	 travel	 services,	Act	of	God,	
the	making	of	 any	municipal,	 state,	 or	 federal	 law	or	ordinance	by	 any	 legally	 constituted	
authority	or	the	issue	of	any	executive	of	judicial	order.	
	
6.	 The	Artist	 confirms	 that	 s/he	 is	empowered	 to	sign	on	behalf	of	other	artist/s	and	
parties	 involved	and	warrants	 that	s/he	 is	not	bound	by	any	other	contractual	obligations,	
which	might	conflict	with	this	agreement,	especially	chapter	2a.	
	
7.	 The	Artist	authorizes	and	vests	Company	with	the	right	to	enforce	and	protect	in	the	
territory	all	of	the	rights	to	the	masters	and	compositions	licensed	under	this	agreement	in	
the	 name	 of	 the	 Artist	 or	 otherwise,	 and	 if	 necessary,	 to	 join	 Artist	 and	 such	 others	 as	 it	
deems	advisable	 in	any	suit	or	proceeding	concerning	the	enforcement	of	such	rights.	Any	
recovery	made	 by	 Company	 against	 and	 infringer	 after	 deduction	 of	 all	 costs	 incurred	 in	
connection	with	such	proceedings	shall	be	divided	equally	between	Artist	and	Company.	
	
8.	 At	 the	 termination	of	 this	agreement	 the	Company	will	 return	 the	master	and	 the	
reference	copy	referred	to	in	clause	1	to	the	Artist.	
	
9.	 This	Agreement	and	its	effect	shall	be	interpreted	under	the	laws	of	BELGIUM.	
	
	
Date:	 	 	 	 	 	 Date:	13.01.2017	
	
	
	
	
Quintessence	BVBA	 Bart	Uvyn	

Voor	Utopia	
	

	 	
	 	 	 	 	

		
	 	
	
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


